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CITY OF PITTSBURGH
DEPARTMENT OF CITY PLANNING
JOHN P. ROBIN CIVIC BUILDING



August 28, 2020

Honorable President and Members
City Council
City of Pittsburgh
510 City County Building
Pittsburgh, Pennsylvania  15219

Re:	West Penn Hospital Institutional Master Plan DCP-MPZC-2019-00075
	4800 Friendship Avenue 

Dear President and Members:

Enclosed for Council’s legislative consideration is a resolution granting approval to West Penn Hospital for a new Institutional Master Plan under Section 905.03.D of the Pittsburgh Code, Title Nine, Article II, Chapter 905; entitled “Institutional Master Plan” dated August 17, 2020 for the campus at 4800 Friendship Avenue, zoned EMI, Educational/Medical Institution District8th Ward.

This resolution is transmitted as a result of favorable Commission action on July 28, 2020.  The Commission recommended approval with the conditions that:

1. For the proposed medical office building in the 10 year development envelope, a 15 foot minimum sidewalk width shall be provided on South Millvale Avenue. If the sidewalk width is not possible in the public right of way, the building shall be set back to accommodate the 15 foot sidewalk. 
2. For the hospital building in the 10 year development envelope, a 20 foot minimum sidewalk width shall be provided on Liberty Avenue between South Mathilda Street and South Millvale Avenue. If the sidewalk width is not possible in the public right of way, the building shall be set back to accommodate the 20 foot sidewalk. 
3. For the hospital building in the 10 year development envelope, only 80 percent of the building may be at the minimum 20 foot sidewalk width on Liberty Avenue. The 20 percent of the building that is set back shall be designed to break down the building scale and ensure a comfortable pedestrian realm. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]The applicant has addressed these conditions in the Institutional Master Plan Document dated August 17, 2020.  A copy of Institutional Master Plan and a copy of the Commission’s report and recommendation is enclosed.  Upon conclusion of the public hearing required to be held by City Council, the bill may be enacted with 5 affirmative votes.







Please note that City Council is to hold a public hearing within 120 days of Planning Commission’s action.  120 days from July 28, 2020 is Wednesday, November 25, 2020.  This date can be extended if the applicant agrees to the extension.  

Yours truly,


Corey Layman, AICP
Zoning Administrator

Enclosures

cc:  	Andrew Dash, City Planning Director
	Dan Gilman, Mayor’s Office
      	Deborah Gross, City Council
Bobby Wilson, City Council 
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